
 

Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 12 May 2005 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 Community Engagement Team Leader 
 
  The Board welcomed James Ryan, the newly appointed Community Engagement Team Leader.  
 
  James gave a brief outline of his background.   
 
 2.2 Family Help Trust 
 
  Libby Robins from the Family Help Trust spoke to the Board on the work undertaken by the 

organisation. 
 
  The Board received this information and requested that staff submit a report at the next Board 

meeting on funding for this organisation. 
 
 2.3 Medway Street /Woodchester Avenue – Safety Issues 
 
  Natalie Cutler-Welsh, a resident of Woodchester Avenue, spoke to the Board about safety 

issues in Woodchester Avenue and Medway Street.  
 
  The residents of Medway Street and Woodchester Avenue consider their intersection to be 

dangerous and in need of modification to make it safer. 
 
  Natalie presented a petition with 51 signatures on behalf of the residents of Medway Street and 

Woodchester Avenue.   
 
  The Board received the petition and requested that Norm Withers and Graham Condon present 

the petition to the Council and also requested that the Transport and City Streets Unit 
investigate the concerns raised by the residents and submit a memo to the next Board meeting. 

 
 2.4 Environment Canterbury – “Clean Heat Project” 
 
  The Chairperson welcomed Councillors Richard Budd and Anne Carroll from Environment 

Canterbury.   
 
  Councillor Budd spoke to the Board about the Clean Heat Project.  The project aims to help 

residents change how they heat their homes.   
 
  The Board received the information. 
 
 2.5   Redwood Garden Club 
 
  Diane Eaton from the Redwood Garden Club spoke to the Board about the activities of the club.  

The Board received this information and requested that staff submit a report at the next 
meeting regarding funding for this club. 

 
 2.6   New Zealand Police 
 
  Sergeant Gary Manch updated the Board on police issues in the Shirley/Papanui area.  
 
  The Board received the information.    
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


